
 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
 

Firstly, I would like to wish all of the mothers a very happy Mother's 
Day.  I hope that you have a wonderful day on Sunday.  At school we 
get to see how amazing all of the Eagle Park mothers are and how 
much you give to your children every day.  
 
Next week we are celebrating World Autism Day. On Wednesday we 
are asking all the students and staff to come into school wearing a 
colour of the rainbow and our assemblies will be based around this 
too. 
 
We have our annual art exhibition planned for the Summer Term and 
we will also have a book fair and an enterprise fair, as well as our 
Sport Day. 
 
We wish you all a very happy weekend! 
 

Margaret Carey 
 
Headteacher 
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Spring Term 2025 

Term start date:  

Term Ends:  

Monday 6th January 2025  

Friday 4th April 2025  

Half Term:  Monday 17th February to 21st February 2025  

Easter Break starts: 

Easter Break Ends:  

Monday 7th April 2025 

Monday 21st April 2025  



 

 

 Class News  
Crane Class 

What an amazing week the Cranes have had! 
In art we prepared some special cards for our mums 
and they have been sent home today, we want them to 
know how wonderful they are! We also tried out our 
artistic skills in OT where we painted bread with food 
dyes and used the bread as paint brushes, it was       
fabulously messy! On the subject of food, we learned about what owls eat 
in science this week and how the owl hooting is a sign that it is about to    
go hunting. We did some hunting role play too with our owl puppets and 
some little mice. In gardening we continued observing our flowers -          
although the crocuses have all died now - and we planted some potatoes. 
We're going to have to be very patient before we see any results! 
We've also been doing lots of writing practice in English too, although 
we're still finding it tricky to hold pencils in the right way.                           
Well done on another excellent week, Cranes! 
 



 

 

Class News  
Robin Class   

Well done, Robin Class, for another exciting week of learning!  

 

Humanities: This week, we explored World War II and the different types of shelters used    

for protection during air raids. Robin Class learned about Anderson shelters, placed in back              

gardens and covered with soil and metal, Morrison shelters, made of steel and mesh used         

indoors, and how the London Underground provided safety for many. They also listened to 

air raid sirens, learned about Sir Winston Churchill, and discussed the impact of the Blitz.   

 

Mother’s Day: Our students got creative, making beautiful cards using various materials in     

preparation for Mother’s Day.   

 

English: We continued developing comprehension skills by delving into Chapter 3, working   

on story maps to identify key characters, settings, problems, and solutions.   

 

Maths: Robin Class practised subtracting 2 and 3-digit numbers using    

anchor charts, with many mastering the skill and others making great 

progress.   

 

  Change is the end result of all true learning – Leo Buscaglia 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Class News  
   Dove Class 

This week in Dove class started off on a very fun note with our PE lesson at 
Gunnersbury Triangle! The students tried out circuits, playing with different 
types of sports balls and games to improve their skills.  
In Literacy, the students have been continuing their sentence building and 
handwriting, formulating sentences verbally and writing them down.  
In maths, the students have also been continuing their work with 'O'clock', 
using daily timetables to help their understanding of time.  
The students' work with the OT and SALT was very impressive this week and 
they sat with great focus and listening ears. In SALT the students collaborated 
to make a lava lamp experiment and in OT Dove class worked on their motor 
skills and colour matching. 
The most fun part of this week was probably during Arts and crafts, where 
the students made their Mother's Day cards and bracelets. All the students 
really enjoyed colouring the cards and threading the beads onto the pipe 
cleaner.  



 

 

  

 Class News 
Goldfinch Class  

Goldfinch had a lot of outdoor time this week including grocery shopping. Class went to        

Sainsbury’s and learned how to navigate the store, practice reading labels and reading the list,        

organizing the cart while shopping and paying using the counters. In Maths, we are learning 

how to read a thermometer. Understanding temperature can help us in everyday life. 

In Science, we have been learning about Monarch Butterflies, life cycle and how they migrate 

from one place to another. 

In food tech, we made a delicious Banana Boat Puff Pastry. A quick and easy dessert idea        

perfect for a special treat 

Mother’s Day is just around the corner, and to help our class express their love and                    

appreciation, we have made a beautiful Mother’s Day card and a colourful bouquet of paper. 

Spring is in the air, we have a more perfect opportunity to get outside and enjoy the fresh air. 

We all enjoyed playing games with each other and making meaningful conversations and         

interactions. What a fun week! 



 

 

    Class News 
    Phoenix Class 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 On Monday, Phoenix Class had a visit from PC Robinson to talk about online safety and how 
to stay safe online. He will also be returning next week to continue the session. 
 
In Art, the students did beautiful observational drawings of portobello mushrooms in Art.        
They looked carefully at the shape of the mushrooms and the tiny individual lines for the gills. 
 
In Food Technology, the students made delicious beef lasagne from scratch which was a great 
success! They made their own béchamel sauce and fried off the onions and beef before      
adding the passata. 
 
In Maths, we have been looking at time, recapping analogue and digital time as well as how 
to read a calendar and facts about, hours, days, weeks and years. 
 
In English, we have been focusing on extending sentences and using a range of appropriate         
conjunctions. 
 
In Computing, we have enjoyed block coding our new micro: bits. This week we programmed 
the micro: bit hamster 'Cyrus' to wake up, show an emotion and then go back to sleep.          
We also turned our micro: bits into dice so that when we shook them they gave a random        
number from 1-6. 



 

 

Students are nominated weekly for a 

class award. 

This week’s EPS Eagle 

Class Award  goes to: 
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 Crane: Hafsa  

“For making new friends in the playground” 

    Robin: Hugo  

“For his outstanding effort and newfound                 

confidence at school.” 

 Dove: Anas  

“For his 'great work on Friendly and Unfriendly         

behaviours in PSHE.” 

      Goldfinch: Micah 

“For being a good example in the classroom in          

following directions.” 

          Phoenix: Lilly-Mai  

“For her positive and mature attitude this week.”              
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A new flexible approach for the whole school. Each class will be reading books each day, at the same time, helping to create a 

shared sense of focus and enthusiasm for reading and books. 

The Bad Tempered Ladybird - Eric Carle 
Julian is a Mermaid - Jessica Love 
To The Rescue! - Benedict Blathwayte 
Let's Go For A Walk (with Ranger Hamza) - BBC book 
The Gruffalo - Julia Donaldson and Axel Scheffler 

The Magic Paintbrush by Liz miles and Meilo So 
It’s a Bear’s Life by Anna Wilson and Suzanne Diederen  
Elmer and Super El by David Mckee  
Elmer by DAVID Mckee  
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A new flexible approach for the whole school. Each class will be reading books each day, at the same time, helping to create      

a shared sense of focus and enthusiasm for reading and books. 

Six Dinner Sid  by Inga Moore  

The Three Little Wolves and the Big Bad Pig by Eugene Trivizas and Helen  Oxenbury 

The Diaries of Robin’s Travels  by Ken and Angie Lake  

The Gruffalo by Julia Donaldson and AXEL Scheffler  

Swimmy by Leo Lionni  

Frederick by Leo Lionni  

Frederick by Leo Lionni  

The Return of the Jabberwock by Lewis Carrolls  

Goodnight Toucan by Joanne Partis  

The Really Rude Rhino  by Jeanne Willis  

Smiley Shark by Ruth Galloway  

What’s That? At Home by Rains Brothers  
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Phoenix Class had a School Visit PC Phil Robinson from 

Metropolitan Police Station West Area Feltham to discuss 

the importance of Internet Safety. 

EPS has chosen to wear any colour       

clothing for Autism Awareness Day 

on Wednesday 2nd April. By wearing 

any colour clothing raises awareness 

about autistic Individuals throughout the world.  

Happy Eid Mubarak to all 

those who are celebrating. 

 

RED NOSE DAY  

Thank you to all Students, Teachers and 

TA’S who wore something red/silly for 

Comic Relief  day we raised £15-well done!  
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Mothers Day cards from our student's. Wishing all Mothers a Happy Mothers Day.   
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Ealing Council  

For more information on 

Youth Holiday Activities  and 

food Programme please click 

on this clink and sign up for 

Youth HAF has to offer below: 

www.ealinghaf.org.uk  

https://

ealingcoun-

cil.coordinate.cloud.  

Ealing Borough has now published a 

full list of activities available for the 

Easter holidays . 

Four of the activities are "Sold Out" 

already and others are showing as 

having "Availability - Limited" so it is 

best to book as soon as possible. 

There was still an extensive offering 

available at the time of writing, from 

Archery to Urban Farms!   

https://ealingcouncil.coordinate.cloud/
https://ealingcouncil.coordinate.cloud/
https://ealingcouncil.coordinate.cloud/
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Activity programme of Spring food and fun for children and young people        

between 5th – 21st April. Please click on the link to access the Brochure:  

https://www.yumpu.com/en/document/read/70210909/spring-spectacular-

2025 

   London borough of Hammersmith and Fulham  

 

Noise Academy are running free DJ and Beatboxing workshops during the school holidays, 
this will probably be extremely popular, so book early to avoid disappointment. You can 
book through the Plinth platform at https://book.plinth.org.uk/
calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter={%22orgIds%22:[%22EsSOm4RRmXgsTj9dAKuT%
22]}. This workshop is considered to be suitable for children with autism and SEND.           
For those children who attend the Stephen Wiltshire Centre there is a closed session and         
another 2 dates available at the Tudor Rose Centre. 

https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter=%7B%22orgIds%22:%5b%22EsSOm4RRmXgsTj9dAKuT%22%5d%7D
https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter=%7B%22orgIds%22:%5b%22EsSOm4RRmXgsTj9dAKuT%22%5d%7D
https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter=%7B%22orgIds%22:%5b%22EsSOm4RRmXgsTj9dAKuT%22%5d%7D
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
DanceWest are thrilled to announce that our FREE Easter Holiday Club is now open for booking. 
This Easter break, DanceWest invites disabled and/or neurodivergent children ages 5 - 10 and 11 

- 17 to take part in 2 sets of three day of FREE dance workshops led by a team of qualified DBS 
checked DanceWest teachers. 

Our inclusive and accessible workshops are designed exclusively disabled and/or                      
neurodivergent for children aged 5-10 and 11 - 17 years, and in receipt of universal credit.  

To secure your child's place, simply click on the link below to complete our booking 
form: DanceWest SEND Easter Holiday Club 

Where: DanceWest Studio, Sands End Arts & Community Centre, Peterborough Road, London 
SW6 3EZ  

AND 
Lyric Hammersmith, Lyric Square, Hammersmith, London W6 0QL  

Time: 9:45 AM - 2:00 PM 
Dates: Monday 7th April - Saturday 12th April 2025 

Price: FREE. We provide the children with breakfast snacks on arrival, a packed lunch and a 
sweet treat at the end of the day.  

More info: 07494513079 info@dancewest.co.uk or Spring SEND Half-Term Holiday                   
Club — DanceWest         Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions.  

We look forward to welcoming your child at our Holiday Club this April! 

London borough of Hammersmith and Fulham  

www.dancewest.co.uk  

https://www.dancewest.co.uk/spring-send-holiday-club-copy
mailto:info@dancewest.co.uk
https://www.dancewest.co.uk/spring-send-holiday-club-copy
https://www.dancewest.co.uk/spring-send-holiday-club-copy
http://www.dancewest.co.uk/
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For more information  
Please see Short breaks website  

https://www.hounslow.gov.uk/shortbreaks 
The Link will take you to a programme of activities taking place 

over the Easter holiday’s. 

            London borough of Hounslow  
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For more information  
Please see Gunnersbury Park Website for full details on how to 

book your FREE tickets. 
www.visitgunnersbury.org 

 London borough of Hounslow and Ealing  
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In line with our Attendance Policy, parents/carers must telephone the school          

(0203 8765076) or sent an email to admin@eagleparkschool.co.uk to inform us of 

the       specific reason for their child’s absence on each day of absence                             

(unless the illness is prolonged, e.g. chicken pox). Symptoms must be provided;      

advising that children are ‘sick’ or ‘unwell’ does not give enough information. In accordance with 

Government recommendations, a pupil suffering from diarrhoea and/or vomiting must remain 

off school for 48 hours before returning. For example, if they are sent home from school on a 

Tuesday after being sick, they can return on Friday, provided there are no further episodes of  

vomiting on Wednesday or Thursday.  

Please ensure every item of your child’s clothing - including gloves and hats - is 

labelled with their name. This ensures items can be returned to their owner and 

saves time when getting ready to go outside. We have some items of clothing that 

can never be returned to their rightful owner because they are not labelled.  
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If you need to update your contact details, or the details of one of your              

emergency contacts, please email the school office 

admin@eagleparkschool.co.uk with the new information as soon as possible.  

Our school office hours are 8:00am-3:45pm; by telephone (0203 876 5076), and by emailing  

admin@eagleparkschool.co.uk. All emails for staff are sent to this  account; staff’s personal 

email addresses must not be used. Emails are read throughout the school day; we aim to       

respond to non-urgent emails within five school days. If our office team are unable to answer 

your telephone call, please leave a message. Your call will be returned as soon as possible.  

As a reminder any Safeguarding or urgent enquires you can email Admin on                                

admin@eagleparkschool.co.uk  or Telephone and leave a message on  (0203 876 5076)  out of 

school hours.  

                        Our 3E’s promote self esteem and confidence 
 
Effort - I will always do my best 

Equality - I will always respect others 

Empathy - I will try and understand how you feel 

To give our pupils a purpose & equip them for their 
future. 

To build positive relationships with all stakeholders. 
Celebrate success & achievement, no matter how 

big or small. 

More than just a school, we are a community with a culture and 

ethos that embodies “togetherness”. We work hand in hand to    

develop curious and confident children with an understanding of 

how to be socially, morally, spiritually and culturally aware 


